
Dear President 
 
We hereby inform you of the measures that we have put in place on the occasion of the emergency created 
by the Corona Virus. 
We contacted the managers of the Italian and International Motorcycling Federation, and together with them 
we identified the new dates: from 13 to 19 September. We thought about the month of September because 
from information taken by experts in the medical sector, it seems that the next increase in climate 
temperatures as summer approaches, should completely eliminate the efficiency of the virus. 
We want the Motogiro d’Italia to be an unforgettable moment for those who participate, a unique holiday 
to always remember, a moment of common happiness, but it must take place in complete safety and 
serenity, both for the participants and for the organization. As you know, the Moto GP has not been carried 
out in Qatar and there is talk of postponing the Austin Grand Prix in Texas as well, these events will have to 
be made up later. 
We are contacting the hotels we have booked and to which we have already paid substantial advances for 
the booking since some time, to understand if the down payments can be used on the new dates we will 
indicate and hoping that the penalties they will apply to us, with respect to the contracts done, are not very 
high. 
Everything that has been paid up to now will be considered in full in the new dates, and even if the hotels 
ask us for substantial penalties, these will never burden the participants.  
As soon as we had confirmation of the new dates from the bodies in charge, we took care to send this press 
release to inform you, so those who have already booked flights for the event will be able to request a refund 
of the amount from the airlines, and then make reservations for new dates. We already have everything 
ready today, as if we were to leave tomorrow, the reconnaissance of the route has been carried out and the 
road book has been complete for a long time, the contacts with the Municipalities of the stage locations have 
been made directly and all the agreements relating to the welcome, the celebrations, the arrangements for 
arrivals and departures are defined. 
Anyone wishing to register can do so safely today without paying any amount.  
We will notify the individual participants when it is time to make payments. 
 
Thanking you for your collaboration and understanding, I send you my best regards. 
 

The organization manager 

Massimo Mansueti 


